




 

 

 

 

August 8, 2011 

 

West Virginia Legislature 

Joint Committee on Government and Finance 

Building 1, Room W-329 

1900 Kanawha Blvd., E. 

Charleston, West Virginia 25305 

 

Re: West Virginia University request for approval pursuant to West Virginia Code §18B-19-13 of 
its acquisition of “The Augusta on the Square”  

 
Dear Joint Committee on Government and Finance,  

 
Pursuant to West Virginia Code Section 18B-19-13 and appended for your review, please find a copy of 

that certain Purchase Agreement, dated June 17, 2011 by and between Robert L. Johns, as Trustee of 

Each of the Bankruptcy Estates of Augusta Apartments, LLC and McCoy 6, LLC and West Virginia 

University Board of Governors, on behalf of West Virginia University, along with a report setting forth a 

detailed summary of the terms of the agreement, including the name of the property owner and agent 

involved in the sale, if any. Additionally, appended please find the Order Authorizing the Sale of Assets 

Pursuant to 11 U.S.C. § 363(b), (f), and (m) and § 105(a) entered by the United States Bankruptcy Court 

for the Northern District of West Virginia on July 28, 2011. 

 

In the Purchase Agreement, West Virginia University Board of Governors, on behalf of West Virginia 

University, agrees to purchase from the above-referenced Trustee that certain real property located and 

situate in the Fourth Ward of the City of Morgantown, Monongalia County, West Virginia, together with 

all buildings, improvements, easements, appurtenances and rights relating thereto for the sum of Eleven 

Million Dollars ($11,000,000.00).  

 

At a sale hearing held on July 21, 2011, the Trustee conducted an auction between an upset bidder and 

West Virginia University, which resulted in an increase of the purchase price from Eleven Million Dollars 

($11,000,000.00) to Thirteen Million One Hundred Thousand Dollars ($13,100,000.00). West Virginia 

University was the high bidder at $13,100,000. 

 

Pursuant to West Virginia Code Section 18B-19-13(c), the attached copy of the agreement and report is 

being provided prior to the consummation of this acquisition. Although subsection (f) states that your 

committee will meet and review the above-referenced agreement within thirty (30) days of receipt, West 

Virginia University respectfully requests approval prior to August 16, 2011 due to the nature of the sale 

and the fact that the property rentals are dependent on West Virginia University students entering such 

property prior to August 19, 2011 for the fall semester. Additionally, repairs and general maintenance 

must be performed prior to the students entering the property, and West Virginia University desires to 

perform such maintenance in a timely manner. 

 

 

 

 

 



In the event that you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact me at 

304.293.0394.  

 

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

 

Shannon N. Mundell 

Director of Real Estate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission 
































































































































































































































